
South Londonderry Township 

Board of Supervisors – Workshop Meeting Minutes
Palmyra, PA

July 28, 2021
Opening Ceremonies and Introduction- The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chairwoman Bucks followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.    

The following members were present: 
The following staff members were present:

 Faith Bucks – Chairwoman             

John Eberly – Township Manager


 Jack Custer – Vice Chairman                    
William Reigle – Police Chief
 William Bova
 (absent)

 
The following members from the public were in attendance:

Pat Krebs, Mark Houser, Jane Popko, and Darlene Carangelo

Public Comment:
Pat Krebs inquired about when the crosswalk study being performed by Rettew will be shared and which budget meeting the discussion to fund some of these crosswalk projects would be held.  Eberly mentioned the tentative plan is for the crosswalk study to be on the September Board agenda, which could coincide with any formal budget allocations discussed at the October budget meetings. She also asked about a walking path connector from Traditions to the Northside area through the 777 Lingle Avenue sewer plant property.
Darlene Carangelo raised concerns of the possible walking path/connector through the 777 Lingle Avenue sewer plant property and across Spring Creek, since it is susceptible to severe flooding. 
New Business:
Eberly reviewed the changes to the upcoming 2022 Budget Development Schedule to move the Fire Tax Fund to the September 29, 2021 and add the new American Rescue Plan Fund 18 to the October 27, 2021 Workshop meetings.

The 2021 Budget Development of the Stone Knoll (37), Stormwater (06), MS4 (18), Traffic Signal (05), Fire Hydrant (03) and Street Light (02) funds were presented by Eberly. The recommendation was made for the balance of approximately $49,000 residing in the Stormwater Fund (06) be transferred to the new MS4 Fund before the end 
of 2021, since both serve the same purpose.  Eberly also recommended a $40,000 transfer from the General Fund (01) be incorporated to the Traffic Signal Fund (05) for 2022. 

No increases to existing taxes were recommended to any of the above-mentioned funds for the 2022 budget year.

Good and Welfare- 

The Board met prior to the Workshop meeting in Executive Session to review personnel and legal matters.
Adjournment – There being no more business to discuss, a motion by Custer, second by Bucks to adjourn the meeting at 7:40PM.  Motion carried. 

                                                           _________________________________
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